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The Ontario Rehab Alliance is pleased to have this opportunity to comment on the proposed
Fraud Reporting Service.

We commend FSRA on this initiative designed in part to develop useful data on fraud in the auto
insurance sector.

This is much-needed and long overdue.

The establishment of FSRA’s Health Service Provider (HSP) licensing regime in 2014 was
predicated on the belief arising from insurers’ claims that there was widespread fraud perpetrated
by HSPs in this sector, and that this was a significant contributor to the increasing costs of auto
insurance faced by unhappy consumers. Various dollar costs of fraud were reported and repeated
but data was not provided to back up these values.

In our submissions at the time to the government’s Fraud Task Force, charged with looking at and
resolving these issues, our requests for hard data were a cornerstone along with our support for
measures to locate and eliminate bad actors in the sector. Hoping to protect accident benefits
from further erosion led to our cautiously optimistic support for HSP licensing.

https://www.fsrao.ca/engagement-and-consultations/consultation-proposed-fraud-reporting-service-rule-and-guidance


The intervening decade has shown that our optimism was misguided. Accident benefits have
been further eroded through legislative and regulatory change and through arbitrary insurer
denials and claims adjudication policies and practices. Insurance premiums have continued to
increase. HSPs are dealing with the additional time and money costs of FSRA licensing without
any evidence that this regime is mitigating fraud, nor any data on the levels of fraud.

It is our understanding that the proposed reporting mechanism will feature a definition of
suspected fraud that incorporates the expectation/requirement that the reporting insurer will have
taken action on suspected fraudulent incidents and that one of these actions is to have denied a
claim.

The ORA’s members have seen increasing rates of denial over the past several years; many of
these are rate-based denials, or denials based on arbitrary insurer decisions about how long a
treatment visit should take, or a reluctance to pay for legitimate aspects of treatment (eg. sourcing
appropriate equipment, case conferencing, travel time).

We ask that much care be taken as this rule is further developed to support implementation to
ensure that such denials will not be cited by reporting insurers as indicators of having taken action
on fraud. If that should happen it would seriously compromise the integrity of the resulting data.

With thanks for this opportunity to comment on an important initiative.

Sincerely,

Laurie Davis
Executive Director
The Ontario Rehab Alliance
lauriedavis@ontariorehaballiance.com
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